Chief Peguis Parent Advisory Council

December 12, 2011

Meeting Minutes

In attendance:  Carmen Walker, Doug Nowicki, Roberta Hoogervorst, Lori Gomes.
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 6:05 PM.

MINUTES FROM NOVEMBER (MOTION) 


Acceptance MOVED by Roberta H., SECONDED by Carmen W., and CARRIED.
CORRESPONDENCE:
· MAPC breakfast invitation for one Parent Council member to attend. Carmen Walker will apply and attend as the Chief Peguis PAC representative.

· Lori requested that Carmen pass on information e-mailed information from MAPC so that other PAC members get the current information, (such as grant deadlines). Carmen agreed.

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE:

· November 02, 2011, all Grade 9 Students participated in Take Our Kids to Work Day.  Students shared their experience with teachers and classmates at the end of the day.

· November 23rd Chief Peguis Winter Band Concert was a successful evening.

· November 23rd WE DAY – take action 2011.  Students were invited to attend an event of celebration of youth leading global change with speakers such as Al Gore, Mia Farrow, Paul Martin, Hannah Taylor, Spencer West and co-founders of Free the Children, Marc and Craig Keilburger.  Participants were entertained by Canadian musical artists Hedley, Down with Webster and Sierra Noble.  The students came back impressed by the power of kid-focused knowledge--kids did it and can do it.

· Dec. 2nd Limo ride and lunch at Boston Pizza for the students who sold 15 or more containers of cookie dough.

· Dec. 13th Vow of Silence.  On this day the students at Chief Peguis along with 57 countries around the world, will stay silent in solidarity with children who are silenced by the denial of their rights, such as being denied the right to education, forced to work as child labourers, or made sick because the water they drink is contaminated with bacteria.

FUNDRAISING

· PAC will be confirming the selling of Sobey’s Gift Cards at next meeting. The date letters will go out to students is Wednesday, Feb. 1st, 2012. The fundraiser order and money due date is Friday, Feb. 17th, 2012. Distribution of the Sobey’s Cards will be Thursday Mar. 15th & Friday Mar. 16th, 2012, during student-led conferences. Whether a student is in the Art, Band, or Drama Program, volunteers are very much needed and greatly appreciated for this general school fundraising event.

· Lori mentioned a plant sale in early spring as a general school fundraiser. To be addressed at next meeting with dates. Whether a student is in the Art, Band, or Drama Program, numerous volunteers would be needed and greatly appreciated for this general school fundraising event.

OTHER BUSINESS

· Roberta mentioned doing something for staff appreciation day. It was agreed that parent council will provide a lunch on March 16th, 2012, 11: 30am to 12:30pm. Roberta will check on menu options from Kildonan East School. Lori stated that she would help with this event. 65 people to be served. We will need to pick up food and drop off pans when done. We would like to ask for parent and / or student volunteers to help with set up and clean up for this event.

· PAC is waiting to hear from Mr. Osiowy regarding “Gocha Cards” (recognition of students doing good deeds). 

The Chair once again requested that someone volunteer for the positions of Secretary and Fundraising Chair.  Lori volunteered to do the Secretary position for this meeting.

Meeting adjourned 7:03 pm.

Next meeting, 6 pm, January 16, 2012

Chief Peguis Library

All are Welcome

